
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515 

 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Freeburg Borough Sewer System Rehabilitation Project in 

Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Freeburg Borough located at 11 

Church Street, Freeburg, PA 17827. 

 

The funding for this project will be used to line sanitary sewer mains, install t-liners, and 

involve other items to completely repair the public portion of the system in this small, rural 

community. The funding for this project would keep the system financially viable for Freeburg 

Borough’s residents. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will ensure 

that the system experiences significantly fewer flooding events, helping protect Borough 

residents, businesses, and industry. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by Title VI of the 

Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  
 

Glenn “GT” Thompson 

      Member of Congress 


